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COLLEGE CALENDAR 2021 – MARCH/APRIL 
Wednesday 31st March Parent/Teacher Interviews (from 4pm) 

Thursday 1st April Parent/Teacher Interviews/End of Term  (no classes on this day) 

Tuesday 20th April First day of Term 2 

Please Note:   all dates and times are subject to change 

 
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

How quickly the term has passed and once again there has been no end of activities that students have 
undertaken both in and out of the classroom.  Students and staff have worked hard to reintegrate into a school 
routine after many months of uncertainty.   I am very proud of the way the school has settled and our renewed 
focus on teaching and learning.  
 
VALE BARRIE JOHNSON 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LEARNING FOCUS: 
Teacher professional learning and capacity building has been a focus of this month. Staff have been involved in 
a series of engaging professional development opportunities designed to build confidence and knowledge in 
their teaching: 

 Numeracy, this includes identifying areas where numeracy exists outside the mathematics classroom. 

 Literacy, with a particular focus on the teaching of vocabulary specific to certain subject areas. 
In addition, the curriculum day held on March 1 had all staff from all 23 schools in the network considering ways 
to motivate students to write and examining how writing gets harder as students move through school.  Misty 
Adoniou challenged us to consider what we assume students already know, to acknowledge that the language 
of writing is different to the language of speaking and to identify that language differs across different disciplines 
in school.  We will continue the work Misty has started with us throughout this school year. 
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We were informed last week that the inaugural 
Principal of Lilydale Heights College (then Lilydale 
Technical School) Mr Barrie Johnson, passed away 
recently at the ripe old age of 92. 
 
Barry began as Principal of the school in 1970 and 
continued in that role until his retirement in 1986, 
when he moved to Queensland to see out the rest of 
his days. 
 

http://www.lilydaleheights.vic.edu.au/


Principal’s Report (continued)… 
 

BUILDING UPDATES 
Stage 1:  Works are now complete. The College has access to all new facilities. The defect period is still underway 
and grounds are yet to return to the reinstatement conditions.  VCAL students are also assisting with some final 
works in the surrounding garden areas.  Outdoor seating furniture will arrive in late April and indoor furniture 
for the Sustainability Hub is now on order.  The students have embraced the new space and are treating it very 
respectfully. 
Stage 2:  This stage of works sees a refurbishment of C-Wing and a new roof placed on the College Library.  
Detailed design is well underway and, once finalised, will move to tender stage.  It is anticipated that works will 
begin on this stage in August of this year. 
Stage 3:  This stage of works sees the refurbishment of the Performing Arts and Technology Wing, as well as a 
rebuild of the Senior School Wing and Science area.  Consultants have been busily assessing latent conditions, 
ensuring that the design meets VSBA requirements and aligns with the College Master Plan.  
 
COLLEGE COUNCIL 
College Council is an important body of community members who work to assist in the efficient governance of 
the school. It ensures that decisions affecting students of the school are made having regard, as a primary 
consideration, to the best interest of the students and that they enhance the educational opportunities of 
students at the school.  In addition, the College Council ensures the school and the Council complies with any 
requirements of the Education and Training Reform Act, the Education and Training Reform Regulations, a 
Ministerial Order or a direction, a guideline or policy issued under the Education and Training Reform Act. 
 
Thank you very much to outgoing members of College Council.  In particular Ms Danielle Burgham, who vacates 
the College Council President position.  Thank you also to Ms Karon Austin, Ms Dorianne Oliver and Ms Rose 
Lahza for their support and commitment to College Council over recent years. 
 
Congratulations and welcome to the elected representatives of the College Council for 2021: 
President:    Ms Cathy Skinner 
Vice President:   Mr Douglas Shannon-Palfreyman 
Treasurer:    Mr Tim Wright 
Secretary:    Ms Tracey Green 
Parent members:   Ms Andrea Hindle, Mr Tom DeGraauw, Ms Katherine Emary, Ms Lynda Nel 
Staff members:   Ms Rosina Fotia, Ms Isabella Phillips, Ms Emily Gerson 
Student members:   Lucy Lamond, Chelsea Morin 
 
HARMONY DAY 
Harmony Week is “a time to celebrate Australian multiculturalism, and the successful integration of migrants 
into our community.”  It is about celebrating and recognising diversity in our society. This week students 
celebrated Harmony Day with a free dress day and a range of lunchtime activities aimed at raising awareness 
of and celebrating out multicultural society.  Congratulations to the SIRC for their vision and commitment to 
this day.    Please have a look at some of the photos from the day in this newsletter. 
 
COVID SAFE PRACTICES UPDATE 
The Victorian Government has further relaxed its COVIDSafe settings from 6pm on Friday 26 March 2021.  
Changes to the COVIDSafe settings include allowing more visitors in the home and changes to mask wearing 
and updates to density limits in some settings. There are limited operational changes for schools.  Visitors 
continue to be welcomed at our school, however face masks must be carried by individuals aged 12 years and 
over at all times and worn when physical distancing of 1.5 metres cannot be maintained.  Individuals aged 12 
years and over must continue to wear a face mask when on public transport, school buses and when in taxis or 
ride share vehicles – unless they have a lawful exemption.  Thank you for your understanding and support 
throughout this term as we continue to implement COVIDSafe practices at our school. 
 



Principal’s Report (continued)… 
 

COLLEGE CAPTAINS ASSEMBLY 
Congratulations to the College Captains and Leaders who were formally recognised at a Whole School Assembly 
earlier this week. Their tireless work around the College and commitment to displaying the College values in 
our community is outstanding.  We look forward to working closely with these students throughout this year.  
 

College Captains  Jonah Go  Maisie Hennessey       Taylah- Rae Jacobs 
 
Vice-Captains   Bella Theophanous–Maddison              Aimee Norris 
 
Y12 Prefects   Tyler Milic  Lucy Lamond 
 
Year 11 Prefects  Bailey Griffiths     Trak Buller 
 
Music Captains  Tayla Anderson            Taylah Rae Jacobs   
 
Sustainability Captain  Lucy Lamond 
 
 
Sports Captains 
 
Castella:  Captains  Megan Galletti and Jade Mason 
                Vice Captains  Cayden Cameron and Sarah Rice 
 
Melba:  Captains   Eliza Jeeves and Jordy Thomas 
                 Vice Captains    Maddie Amore 
 
Olinda:  Captains    Beth Ackroyd and Jackson Butler 
                 Vice Captains    Sara Greenhalgh and Lucinda Bowen 
 
Yarra:   Captains     Aidan Norfolk, Abbey Harrop and Cat D’Couto 
                 Vice Captains    Bailey Griffiths, Olivia Ray and Ben Whittle 
 
 
SIRC 2021 
 
Year 12       Jonah Go   Maisie Hennessy     Taylah Rae Jacobs 
       Tyler Milic  Lucy Lamond 
  
Year 11       Bella Theophanous-Maddison       Aimee Norris Trak Buller         Hayley Burgess 
 
Year 10       Laura Dangaard       Milayna de Graaw                Erin Foley            Jess Burgess 
 
Year 9        Amelia Dangaard 
 
Year 8           Chelsea Morin   Milo Noy 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Principal’s Report (continued)… 
 

ATTENDANCE….  IT’S NOT OK TO BE AWAY! 
Going to school every day is the single most important part of your child’s education.  Students learn new things 
at school every day.  Attending and participating in school will help your child develop: 
 important skills and knowledge to help them learn 
 social and emotional skills such as good communication, resilience and team work 

 
Children who attend school every day and complete Year 12 have: 
 better health 
 better job opportunities 
 higher income across their lives 

 
There is no safe number of days for missing school.  Each day a student misses school puts them behind.  If you 
need support getting your child to school , please do not hesitate to contact us on 9735 1133. 
 
YEAR 7 CAMP 
Year 7 Transition Camp to Phillip Island is now complete.  The Peer Support students also joined the camp as an 
additional activity designed to build further connections for senior students.  The camp was supported by 
Teaching and Education Support staff.  Thanks must be extended to the organising committee and staff who 
attended. 
 
CROSS COUNTRY 
Congratulations to Yarra who were house champions at the cross-country event held last week.  Weather 
conditions were favourable and student participation rates were at an all-time high.  
 
Please note that school resumes for Term 2 on Tuesday April 20.  
 

                                  

     
   Rosina Fotia, Principal 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

UNIFORM SHOP 

 
Our school uniform supplier – PSW School Uniforms 

8A/51 Lusher Road, CROYDON 

wishes to advise families that they will be open all 

through the school holidays for any additional 

uniform purchases 

 

 



WHOLE SCHOOL SWIMMING CARNIVAL 

 
What a great day we all had at the Swimming Carnival on February 25th!   A little chilly to start the day but it 
turned out to be a lovely day for a swim.  Ball Toss was a great success again, as was the Melbourne Cup and 
5 Minute Challenge.  So many of the students and staff dressed in their House colours and costumes added 
to the fun of the day.  There was great participation in all the swimming events with the following students 
winning their age groups: 
 

 Age Group Champions: 
o U13 Ivan Leban and Kayla Cantwell 
o U14 Max Phelan and Alma Kerr 
o U15 Brodie Petty and Amy Perry 
o U16 Tyler Elliott and Luci Bowen 
o U17 Bailey Griffiths and Kaitlyn Watson 
o U21 Michael Stephens and Maisie Hennessy 

 
Congratulations also to TJ, Bridey Withers, Tyler Milic, Jonah Go, Aidan Norfolk and Jordy Thomas who won 
prizes for their wonderful costumes.  Special mention to Ms Whitfield for her costume too. 
 
Well done and congratulations to Yarra House who won the overall event. 
 
Sonya Tamos – Inter-School Sport Co-ordinator. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Whole School Swimming Carnival (continued)… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Whole School Swimming Carnival (continued)… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



YARRA DISTRICT SWIMMING 

 
Congratulations to all of the students who attended and represented the College at the Yarra Division Swimming 
Carnival on Friday 5th of March.     Although the weather wasn’t the best, everyone put in their best efforts and 
encouraged one another throughout the day.  Getting out of the pool wasn’t the best feeling, nor was waiting 
in the cold wind between races, but we all managed to fight the 13-degree weather.  
  
A special congratulations to Ivan Leban in Year 7 on winning overall age group champion for Under 13s 
males and Maisie Hennessy in Year 12 for winning overall age group champion for Open Women.  
 
Results:  
Junior School - overall 3rd 
Middle School - overall 3rd  
Senior School - overall 2nd  
Overall for whole day  – 3rd  
  
Students winning their events progressed to Regionals on Tuesday 23rd March. 
 
Maisie Hennessey Year 12. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



KAYAKING EXCURSION 
 
The Middle School Outdoor Education class was again getting active outdoors on March 18.  Fortunate with 
good weather, the Year 9 and 10 students kayaked along the Yarra River in the Wonga Park area.  Students were 
involved in a skills session where they learnt all the fundamental skills needed to kayak through rapids and how 
to safely recover from a capsize.  After playing some games, lots of splashes and having many laughs seeing 
some capsizes, they then completed a journey along the river, during which they had to utilise teamwork and 
the skills they had learnt to safely navigate numerous rapids.  The students had a great day with many memories 
made. 
 
Nicola Boyle – Outdoor Ed Teacher. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



SILVER AND GOLD DUKE OF ED PRACTICE EXPLORATION 

 
Well done to all our students on their weekend hike held earlier this month; they ended up walking over 50km 
for the whole weekend with their back packs, walking up and down over difficult terrains and river crossings.  
Their exploration requirements were not only to be self-sufficient in terms of their food and equipment, but 
also to support themselves and navigate around the routes. 
 
The students were faced with the challenge of exploring the rivers around Lorne from the waterfalls through to 
their routes to the oceans.  They tracked along the Eskines River, the Pantom Falls and St Georges River and 
then the Surf coast walk on the Sunday.    The students were extremely supportive of each other; they listened 
throughout their reflections and made supportive improvements for the walk on Sunday. 
 
At camp the students demonstrated some excellent cooking and camp craft skills.  When they noticed they had 
missed something, they made a mental note to remember it for their assessed experience and moved on.  
Finally, they were extremely responsible and receptive to instructions!   I thank them for making it a  wonderful 
weekend where they will have made some cool memories of places as well as experiences. 
I look forward to helping the students extend their final Silver/Gold experiences at Mount Buller/Stirling Camp 
in April.      Great work by all!! 
 
Clare Rayner – Duke of Ed. Co-ordinator. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Silver and Gold Duke of Ed. Practice Exploration (continued)… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



YEAR 7 INTER-SCHOOL VOLLEYBALL 

Three teams from Year 7 made a trip away from school on March 16 for their first interschool competition.  The 

teams had a busy day, with six matches. Volleyball is certainly a fun game, but it’s not without its level of difficult 

skills to learn and use.  Our students put in a great effort and definitely improved throughout  every match. The 

boys unfortunately lost all their matches, finishing 7th in their pool.  The two girls’ teams finished 3rd and 4th, 

with some wins under their belt. 

Great efforts, resilience and determination was displayed throughout the day; the students’ motivation and 

support of each other was fantastic.    Well done Year 7’s, hopefully you feel that you want to continue and 

extend your volleyball in Year 8! 

Clare Rayner – Sport Teacher. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT 
 

The College is always happy to hear about our students’ achievements in extracurricular activities. 
 
One of these is Franc D’Couto, who competes in Judo and has had two competitions so far this year.   One was 
in February where he won Silver as a Cadet in his weight division and the other in March where he won Gold as 
a Cadet in his weight division and Bronze in Junior Men. 
 
Well done to Franc. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 



SUSTAINABILITY REPORT 
 
The Sustainability Team has set its goals for 2021 to work towards our Resource Smart WASTE star and 
BIODIVERSITY star. As part of this we are developing curriculum for Year 7 and 8 SELF classes with the theme, 
“What is Sustainability?”   Using the Waste Audit completed by Year 11 VCAL students, a waste plan will be 
developed and implemented.  Using the indigenous planting in the new landscaped area as inspiration, we will 
be looking at propagating more plants for use in other parts of the College. 
 
All students are welcome to join our team.  We meet Tuesday lunchtimes in B4. 
 
Sustainability Fundraiser 
Each year the Sustainability Team sells bulbs to raise money for sustainable activities that occur within the 
College.  Some of the projects we have completed in the past are purchasing plants for the gardens and timber 
to make veggie garden beds.  This year we are aiming to create an indigenous food garden.  If you or someone 
you know loves plants, please go online to place your order at: www.bulbfundraise.com.su/LILYHC  
The last day to order is 16th April. 
 
 
 

Sustainability Tip this month: 
 

Would you like to achieve something positive while searching on the internet?   Download Ecosia.   This search 
engine plants a tree in different parts of the world EVERY time you complete a search. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Shannon Sargeant – for the Sustainability Team. 
 
 
 

http://www.bulbfundraise.com.su/LILYHC


KITCHEN GARDEN 

 

It has been a great start to the new Middle School subject, Kitchen Garden.   Students have been enthusiastic 

about the creation of a veggie garden at the College, lining the new beds and filling them with soil, then planting 

and watering.  They have learned how the gardens represent the interactions found in ecosystems and the 

requirements for growth.  While waiting for plants to mature and be ready to use in the kitchen, we have been 

fortunate to have donations of produce from staff, parents and the wider community to create dishes with.   

Students have made carrot muffins and apple muffins, zucchini fritters and mini frittatas, tomato chutney and 

peach pastries. 

If you have a garden at home with excess produce that you would like to donate, please contact me via Compass. 

Shannon Sargeant – Science Department. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Kitchen Garden (continued)… 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



PEER SUPPORT CLASS – VISIT TO YEAR 7 CAMP 
 
On Wednesday March 10th, the Year 10 Peer Support class headed down to the Year 7 camp at Phillip Island. 
In the morning we joined the Year 7’s at the camp facilities and participated in a variety of activities with them 
in their activity groups, including the giant swing, flying fox, bike riding, low ropes course and a rather 
competitive Year 7 vs Year 10 game of ‘Ga-Ga’.  After this we went into Cowes for some lunch, before heading 
down to the beach with the Year 7’s for an afternoon of fun games.  The Peer Support leaders ran a variety of 
activity rotations with their classes including:  

 Beach soccer  

 Beach volleyball 

 An ironman challenge (where the Year 7’s had to run along the beach, then down to the water and swim 
a certain distance before running back) 

 Frisbee golf 

 A sandcastle competition  

 Scavenger hunt  

 Team relays  

 Class photo challenge 
  
Everyone seemed to really enjoy all the activities and there was great participation.  The weather was also 
perfect which was a big positive.  It was awesome to spend time with the Year 7’s and see them outside of the 
classroom having fun  in a more relaxed environment.   Overall it was a really great day and we hope the Year 
7’s enjoyed it as much as we did.  
 
Laura Dangaard 10B 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



CROSS COUNTRY AND COLOUR RUN 

 
On Tuesday March 23 we had our Whole College Cross Country.   The Cross Country course was completed by 
all age groups and the competition was fierce.  Again, the Colour Run was included in the event, with lots of 
white shirts being covered in the Fluro Holi Powders as well as Miss Martin!   Well done to our Year 7’s on 
completing their first Cross Country at the College; you all did a great job.  
Congratulations to the following students for winning their age group and being awarded the Age Group 
Champion: 
 
U13s   Clover Scobie and Jay Parkinson 
U14s   Ella Wood and Taite Holt 
U15s   Katelyn Hurley and Harry Whittle 
U16s   Lacey Flynn and Tyler Elliott 
U17s   Bella Theophanous–Maddison and Kane Hennessy 
U21s   Maisie Hennessy and Jordy Thomas 
 
Congratulations to Yarra House who won the overall day in the closest ever House Competition, with only 20 
points separating fourth place to first place. 
 
Sonya Tamos – Interschool Sport Co-ordinator. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Cross Country and Colour Run (continued)… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Cross Country and Colour Run (continued)… 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



YEAR 7 CAMP WRAP UP! 
 

Year 7 Camp to Phillip Island - it is one of the first big events of high school with new friendships formed and 
memories made that will be kept forever.  We were all pushed out of our comfort zones, had a lot of fun and 
the opportunities to participate in camp activities were endless.    Amazing highlights from camp are most likely 
the camp activities.   At “The Island” camp, you were never bored and the camp had their own activities that 
you could do, like the trampolines and normal ball games that would give you the opportunity to meet new 
people.    At camp, you would be put into groups that would encourage you to meet different people and have 
fun.  Activities you could do were things like the flying fox, the giant swing, bike rides around the camp, a photo 
hunt, archery, rock climbing, the circatron and the pool.   
 
Not just that, but the food there was AMAZING!   They camp staff were simply wonderful; kind and caring and 
would always care for everyone, not just the kids but the teachers too.  Each night was another great meal that 
was put together with care and kindness.     But after dinner we wouldn’t just get ready for bed, we got to do 
night activities too!  The first night we set out to go to the Penguin Parade to watch cute penguins come to the 
shore. The second night we went on a peaceful night walk through Cowes.  And on the last night at camp we 
had a disco and if you didn’t want to party, you would watch a movie instead.     One day during camp we had 
the Year 10 Peer Support class come down from school and run some activities on the beach which was great 
fun.    
 
Sadly we had to leave, but that camp was amazing and we all enjoyed it and we all loved it, including the 
teachers! 
 
Ivy Connor and Imogen Mason – Year 7. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



DUKE OF ED AWARDEES TOOLANGI OVERNIGHT HIKE EXPERIENCE 
 
Well done to all of the students who ventured out on our explorations this past weekend. They made an 
excellent effort on their first major overnight hike and I feel the students definitely learned a lot about this type 
of experience; the fact that they were being independent with organising all their equipment for the overnight 
camp, organising their tents, cooking and cleaning up after all of their meals.   The students also managed to 
navigate their way together around a challenging hiking loop with 10km of hiking along some challenging 
terrain, with occasional rain showers which made routes slippy. We definitely had the opportunity for some 
excellent views of the waterfalls in Murrindindi Scenic Reserve. 
 
The students’ support and encouragement of each other grew throughout the experience. Despite being very 
tired I hope everyone enjoyed the experience and recognised their personal achievements.  I look forward to 
working with the group again as the students continue with their Bronze and Silver Award programs.  They will 
certainly need to make use of these experiences, reflecting on them and moving forwards.   
We also need to say a massive thank you to Mr Turner and Ms Boyle for coming along and helping with our 
experience.    Good work all! 
 
Clare Rayner – Duke of Ed. Co-ordinator. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Duke of Ed Awardees Toolangi Overnight Hike Experience (continued)… 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



HARMONY DAY 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



CANTEEN MENU 2021 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cross Country and Colour Run (continued)… 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


